SP Smits, Marc P. CIV NAVFAC HQ, BRAC PMO

November 15,2018 at: 1:14 PM

NAVAL WEAPON STATION CONCORD, CALIFORNIA

To: Lamar Anderson

Cc: Madali, Kristina A. CIV

Lamar Anderson,

Based on our conversation on 13 and 15 November 2018, you indicated that there were multiple JP fuel spills including JP-5, that occurred at Naval Weapon Station (NWS) Concord in the 1970s and 1980s. Your brother and father worked at the base and have first-hand knowledge of these spills. You also indicated that these spills were cleaned up at the base at the time of the spills.

Based on the types of operation that occurred at the base, spills similar to the ones you describe likely occurred at the base but were cleaned up at that time by base personnel.

The Navy BRAC Program Management Office does not have any records regarding JP fuel spills during the 1970s and 1980s.

However, if JP-5 or similar contaminants of concern are found as part of our ongoing environmental cleanup program, these contaminants will be cleaned up in accordance with applicable State and Federal regulations.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thanks,

Marc P. Smits PE BRAC Environmental Coordinator (BEC) NWS Concord and MCAS El Toro 33000 Nixie Way, Bldg 50 San Diego, CA 92147

Desk Phone: 619-524-4610